
 
 
 

THE STATE EDUCATION DEPARTMENT / THE UNIVERSITY OF THE STATE OF NEW YORK 
 
 

Rochester, NY 14614  
 
RE:  Response to Distinguished Educator’s Action Plan Revisions 

 
In November 2018, Dr. Aquino submitted to the New York State Education Department 

(NYSED or “the Department”) his Distinguished Educator’s report with recommendations to which 
you were asked to provide a District response.  The District’s initial action plan was submitted in 
February 2019.  Based on feedback from the Department, RCSD made revisions to that plan and 
subsequently submitted its revised action plan in June 2019.  The Department provided additional 
feedback on the version submitted in June, and RCSD submitted a revised action plan on August 
30, 2019.   

 
Department staff reviewed the revised action plan and determined that the recent version 

addresses most areas of the previous feedback provided by the Department.  As a result, RCSD 
should proceed with implementing the final version of its approved action plan. 

 
While the Department recognizes the efforts RCSD has made to address its feedback, there 

are specific items within the Finances section and the Parent Engagement section of the action plan 
that would benefit from additional modifications.   

 
Given the recent news concerning the District’s fiscal situation, the Department has provided 

additional feedback for each of the DE’s recommendations in the Finances section through the 
accompanying Financial Addendum and established a Fiscal Corrective Action Plan for the District.  
A majority of the Financial Addendum feedback pertains to concerns with the decentralized 
approach to budget and finance employed by the District.  On the fiscal side, the District is to 
adhere to the dates and expectations outlined in the Fiscal Corrective Action Plan.  The Department 
will also expect to see that RCSD has addressed all of the feedback that has been provided as well 



mailto:CAPFISCAL@nysed.gov

